                                                                                                                          
    (08/15/2022 –Regular Town Board Minutes)




Minutes of a Regular 
Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Ellicott
held at the Administration Building 
215 S. Work Street, Falconer, N.Y. on

August 15, 2022, at 6:00 P.M.

Present: Councilman Tyler, Councilman White, Councilwoman Whitmore, Councilman Swan, Town Clerk Bellardo, Highway Superintendent Pickett.  Absent Supervisor Bowman 
Councilwoman Whitmore opened the meeting at 6:00 PM and led the Town Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.   Town Clerk Bellardo called the roll.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Councilman Swan, seconded by Councilman Tyler to accept the minutes of the July 18, 2022, Regular Meeting. 
Carried.                                 Ayes – 4                             Noes - 0                           Absent – 1
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR
Lindsay Isaac-Lopus, 147 Price Avenue, has spoken to Councilman White regarding the neighbors that are feeding the wild animals and are infringing upon their rights to enjoy their property.  The DEC is not helping them and is stating that this is a Town problem. There are at least 10 households on the street that are upset with this.  The neighbor is blowing the feces off of his yard and onto the neighbors.  
Amy Bush, 152 Price Avenue is completely infested by rodents.  They cannot use one side of the house because of it.  She has had a skunk in the living room and had to replace furniture. There are times they cannot get out of their cars because of skunks
Johanna Hedin, 165 Price Avenue has had her dog skunked three times and they also blow all the leaves from the yard onto the neighbors. He is replenishing the food in the middle of the night.
Councilman White has a document prepared and will send it to the Council tomorrow.  He is recommending that the Attorney write a letter demanding that the DEC take action. He would also like the Council to pass an ordinance about how much feed can be out at a time and the height of the bird feeders.  He will update the neighbors on the progress.
CORRESPONDENCE
Town Clerk Bellardo read the following into the record:
1. Received a letter from Roger Tory Peterson Institute thanking the Town for our donation in memory of William Duncanson
TOWN OFFICER REPORTS

Councilman White received a call from Steve Hoglin on Moon Road that is a Wells Fargo foreclosure regarding the lawn that needs to be maintained.  He has also spoken with Dave Rowe.  There is nothing much that the Town can do.
Councilman Swan went to the meeting last week regarding the lake and its management of it.  They are trying to figure out how to raise money to maintain the lake.  The residents do not want to pay any more for the lake. A firm out of Buffalo has been hired to help determine the best way to raise money.
Town Clerk Bellardo reported that we have received 2nd quarter sales tax for $426,992.77, which is down 1.27% from last year.  We also received our 1st mortgage tax installment for $124,283.03, which is up 107.38% from last year.

Highway Superintendent Pickett did the rehabilitation work on Wilson Hollow.  We had to supply some gravel and manpower in the amount of $13,197.00, which he would like to take out of the road repair reserve.
OLD BUSINESS
Appoint Town Attorney
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman White to appoint Marilyn Fiore-Lehman as the Town Attorney.

Adopted.                                Ayes - 4                              Noes - 0                           Absent –1

Street Light on Elmwood
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman White to have the Jamestown BPU install a streetlight on Elmwood.

Adopted.                                Ayes - 4                              Noes - 0                           Absent –1

Charging Station Grant
Highway Superintendent Pickett and Supervisor Bowman went to a meeting to get information on getting a grant to purchase high-power charging stations for local businesses.  We are going to hold off until more information is received.  We also need to have further discussion regarding the current chargers at the Town Hall.
Fluvanna Sewer Engineering

Highway Superintendent Pickett would like to take the $20,000 that was appropriated from ARPA 
Funds for Fluvanna Water and give it to Fluvanna Sewer to start the project so that we can apply for funding next year.
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Swan to transfer the $20,000 from Fluvanna Water to Fluvanna Sewer.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 4                              Noes - 0                           Absent –1

NEW BUSINESS

Dog Control Contract
Town Clerk Bellardo informed the Board that we have received a new contract from the Chautauqua County Humane Society.  Our current contract will expire on September 12th.  The prices have gone up significantly.  The Board will look into alternative solutions and the contract is being forwarded to the attorney to look over.
Budget Workshops
Town Clerk Bellardo would like to set up 3 or 4 budget workshops.  The Board can meet Monday, Tuesday, or Wednesday at 5 and Thursday at 5:30.  She will set up the meetings with the department heads.  They need to take place before September 19th.
Zoning Board Refund Request
Leroy and Cindy Mower, 2084 Buffalo Street Extention would like to request a refund of the $75 application fee that was paid to get an area variance for an additional garage which they are not going to do.
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Swan to refund the $75 application fee.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 4                              Noes - 0                           Absent –1
Resolution #6-2022 

Public Hearing for CDBG Grant for Electrovaya Inc.
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Whitmore to set the public hearing for August 30th at 6:00 pm. 
Adopted.                                Ayes - 4                              Noes - 0                           Absent –1
Office Furniture/HVAC
Town Clerk Bellardo would like to replace the desks in the office and boardroom.  The Council does not want to replace the boardroom furniture.  The is an HVAC system in the police department that also needs to be replaced.  She would like to either take the funds out of either reserve or ARPA.  The issue is tabled until August 30th.
Payment of Claims

MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Swan to pay Abstract #15-2022 for $93,131.12.  

Adopted.                                Ayes - 4                              Noes - 0                           Absent –1
Motion by Councilman Swan, seconded by Councilman White to adjourn at 7:01 pm.

 Carried.                                 Ayes – 4                            Noes - 0                           Absent – 1





















_________________________________

    





Amy M. Bellardo, Town Clerk
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